
Permitting Support Centre, Quadrant 2, 99 Parkway Avenue, Parkway Business Park, 
 Sheffield, S9 4WF 
Customer services line: 03708 506 506 
Fax: 01142 626660 
Email: psc@environment-agency.gov.uk 

Ms. Edwards 
Oaktree Environmental Ltd 
Unit 5 Oasis Park 
Winsford Industrial Estate 
Winsford 
Cheshire 
CW7 3RY 

Our ref: EPR/EP3798CS/V003 

Date: 24 May 2011 

Dear Ms Edwards, 

Application for a variation to a permit is duly made 

Application Ref: EA/EPR/EP3798CS/V003 
Operator: Mr Nick Brookes 
Facility: Nick Brookes Demolition & Waste Disposal, Land/premises At Green Lane, 
Wardle, Nantwich, Cheshire, CW5 6DB 

I am writing to inform you that your application which we received on 11 April 2011 is now 
duly made as of 23 May 2011 

If your application contained a request for commercial confidentiality we will write to you 
separately with our determination of this request. 

We will seek to determine your application as quickly as possible, but the time taken will be 
largely dependent on the completeness of the technical aspects of your application, the 
complexity of your proposal, and in some cases the level of third party interest. 

The relevant statutory period will expire on 23 August 2011,  although this is automatically 
extended if, for example, we have asked you formally for further information, or you have 
requested certain documents be kept confidential.  In these circumstances we will ensure 
that you are kept informed of the extended date. 

It may help you to know that we currently take an average of 6 months, from the duly made 
date, to determine complex bespoke permit applications, although standard permits, 
variations, transfers and surrender are normally determined much more quickly. 

One of our Permitting Officers will contact you shortly to introduce themselves, and 
to discuss your application and the likely timescale for its determination.  

If we are unlikely to determine your application within the relevant statutory period we will 
contact you to agree an extension of the determination date.  Where this cannot be agreed 
you have an option to serve notice on the Environment Agency that you deem your 
application to have been refused.  You are then entitled to commence appeal proceedings in 
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relation to this deemed refusal. We will tell you what to do if this happens. 

If you have any questions please phone/ contact a member of the Permitting Support Team 
on 03708 506506 or email psc@environment-agency.gov.uk. 

Yours sincerely 

Ria Moffatt 
Permitting Support Advisor 

Permitting Support Centre (Environmental Permitting) 


